
June 2025June 2025It has been a very busy, very exciting last
several weeks here in Brazil (and
everywhere else!) The month of May I had
the opportunity and privilege to participate
in the Amazon4Christ missions trip to the
countries of Peru and Colombia. I want to
thank you all for praying for our group! I
believe it was one of the best trips I have
personally participated in! The Lord surely
blessed.  Our evangelism team saw 39
souls saved and our medical team treated
679 patients overall. It is always a blessing
to be a part of these trips, I love having the
opportunity to serve wherever I am
needed. My main role on this trip was as a
translator and photographer. I translated
mostly for our medical professionals but
also some for the evangelism team. 

The last day of the trip, we had a deaf man
come through the clinic. As in most cases I
have seen in the jungle, he did not know
any formal sign language, however, he
was very communicative and social. I
struggled to communicate much to him, but
he was great at making himself
understood. Meeting him reminded me of
the great need out in these rual parts for
deaf workers and deaf evangelism. Please
join me in praying for more laborers in this
needy mission field. 
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I left the Amazon and flew back to the
states to spend a little bit of time with my
parents before flying home in the beginning
of June. 

We are looking forward to a very busy
next few months here in Ribeirão Preto. I

am hosting our teen girls for an activity on
July 12. We will also have an aniversary
conference for our church August 1-3. 

Our pastors will be travelling over the next
several months, please be in prayer for our

church leadership as they step into new
roles.

Also in August, I will be participating in
another Amazon4Christ trip. This will be
our first trip to the country of Suriname.

Please join me in prayer that the Lord
would bless and guide us on this trip. 

 
  Please be in prayer for these events as

well as for our church family that we would
grow spiritually.

If you would like to go on one of the Amazon
trips in the coming year please feel free to
contact me for more information! We are
always needing more help and new team

members! We would love to have you!
Thank you so much for your prayers and

sacrificial giving! My ministry would not be
possible without you! 

 

Several have asked for my
field address! I can recieve

cards and letters to this
address but not packages

please.

-Beca


